Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I Councillor Connor, Lead Member for Housing, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph J(a)(1), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve

1.
The award of a three year contract to The Deafness Support Network to deliver the Salford Deaf Link / Communicator Guide Service. The total contract value over the life of the contract will equate to £120 000 
The Reasons are 
· Through the Supporting People Strategy 2005 – 2010 a need was identified to deliver more housing related support for individuals with sensory impairment. As a result Community Health and Social Care developed the specification for a 12 month pilot service to provide non accommodation based floating support through a Deaf Link worker and Communicator Guide for adults specifically with sensory impairment. Approval was granted by Supporting People Commissioning Body in December 2008 and The Deafness Support Network were selected to deliver a 12 month pilot to provide this dual function service which began in February 2009. In December 2009, the Supporting People Team completed a review of the pilot service which concluded that there was a definite need for this service to continue. This resulted in agreement from Commissioning Body to fund a 3 year contract at £40 000 per annum and to extend the pilot in order to fit in to the necessary timescales for the service to be tendered.  

· The service was tendered from the Supporting People Provider Preferred Framework using a robust assessment of quality and value for money.

· ‘The Deafness Support Network’ are the winning bidder. They demonstrated their capability to deliver a quality service which will achieve value for money for the City and which will also directly contribute towards achieving Salford’s Local Area Agreement target NI 141 – the percentage of vulnerable people achieving independent living.  .

Options considered and rejected were N / A.

Assessment of Risk 

Medium. Vulnerable people with sensory impairments being supported to live independently would be at risk, if the service outlined in this report did not exist, or failed to deliver quality support.

The source of funding is the supporting people element of Area Based Grant.
Legal Advice obtained  - Michael Bowness. Ext 2995.
Financial Advice obtained – Frank O’Brien: Ext 2585
The following documents have been used to assist in the decision process:

Report to Housing Lead Member Briefing on 4th October, 2010

Contact Officer:  Victoria Crookes
Tel No  922 8755
	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the 
Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Councillor Peter Connor

Lead Member for Housing
Dated: Monday, 4th October, 2010
*
This decision was published on Monday, 4th October, 2010                                              .
*
This decision will come in force on Tuesday, 12th October, 2010  unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

